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Order of Business 
57th Administration Agenda 
7:00PM Wednesday, 12th, 2020 
 
Clause 1: Call to Order by the Presiding Officer 

I. Opening call of the roll 
• Senator Ahmed (Absent) 
• Senator Hamad (Absent) 
• Senator Krothapalli (Absent) 
• Senator Lopez (Absent) 
• Senator Pineda (Absent) 
• Senator Sasser (Absent) 
• Senator Shuping (Absent) 

 
Clause 2: Reading and approval of the Senate minutes from the previous meeting 
 
Clause 3: Recital of the University of Houston Alma Mater 
 
Clause 4: Special Reports 

I. University representatives wishing to address the Senate 
II. Students wishing to address the Senate 
III. Guest speakers wishing to address the Senate 
IV. Two-minute speeches by the members of the Senate 

• Senator Arias: Hey guys, I hope everyone is staying safe. Please be careful.  
• Senator Blakely: Hey everybody, I hope everybody staying safe and having a 

good spring or summer break. School’s about to get started so I hope everybody 
has a good fall semester.  

• Senator Chidester: Hey everyone, I don't really have many updates for today but I 
just want to say that I am up for confirmation to be on the University committee 
for the CSD for obvious reasons so I won't like dive into that or anything but I just 
want to say that I'm really excited and hopeful and I would be honored to be on 
this committee. I think I have some really cool ideas and if you ever want to hear 
any of them, feel free to reach out to me. I think it's really cool that students with 
disabilities are being given the opportunity to serve on the committee that impacts 
our everyday lives to make assistance on this campus. So, as always, I hope that 
all of you are doing well and staying safe healthy.  

• Senator Darbin: Hey guys, like some of the members of the Senate I work as a 
resident advisor for the housing Department and I moved into my space around 2 
weeks ago. Currently we're going through our trainings to make sure that students 



who decided to live on campus will get access to resources available to them 
while at the same time stay safe so if you have any questions about moving into 
campus or resources available or if you know someone who has questions feel 
free to reach out to me. I'm looking forward to the next semester and I hope that 
we can use the current global pandemic and its impact on people's lives as an 
opportunity to come together and make something good out of it  

• Senator Duvall: Be safe and stay healthy. 
• Senator Fulce: Hi guys, like Senator Darbin, I also moved in over the past Friday 

that's been pretty exciting and also as I usually say make sure you wear your 
masks especially since we're moving in on campus and this place could be a 
hotspot for COVID pretty quickly so just make sure you're wearing your mask 
and taking the necessary precautions.  

• Senator Gil: stay safe 
• Senator Hilton: Hey everyone. Hope you’re all doing alright. Hoping to have a 

great meeting. 
• Senator Medrano: Hello everybody, some of us are going back to campus it's 

going to be crazy. Hopeful for a good semester as long as we don't go mess it up 
for everybody but besides that I hope you have a great meeting thanks guys  

• Senator Miles: wishing everyone the best and stay healthy. 
• Senator Morgan Hey everyone, I hope everyone is doing well and staying healthy. 

Looking forward to the fall semester. 
 
Clause 5: Executive, Speaker, Court, and Justice Department Reports 

I. Report of the President 
• Everyone so thanks again for coming to today's meeting it's the last meeting of the 

Somerset and I know that's super exciting I just want to express my gratitude for 
all of you for staying inactive SGA, despite going through not only a global 
pandemic but a civil rights movement and all of the quarantining and social 
distancing that I know can take a really big toll on people's mental health. I'm 
really proud of everybody in this administration, honestly and I just wanted to 
express my gratitude over the last few months the 57th SGA has passed 7 SGA 
bills, 2 University bills and five student government resolutions despite being 
completely virtual. Furthermore, our SGA did not stay silent when our black peers 
we're under attack and our SGA did not stay silent when faced with misogyny in 
our own organization. I want you to know what to expect from this administration 
going forward expect us to always use our voice even when it's an unpopular 
opinion and continue to be the voice of those who are under-represented. With 
that being said, as a result of the various work groups that I and others in the 
Senate have been a part of, you can expect us to be pushing for mandatory trauma 
informed training for UHPD increased accountability for UHPD and in light of all 



the activism in the importance of activism in bringing about changes not only on 
our campus but in our community at large. we'll be pushing for creation of a 
document that outlines how student’s faculty and staff can peacefully protest at 
UH. I also had a meeting with UH athletics this past week and we talked about 
hosting a food drive during our first home football game September 26th but that's 
only if football season does not get cancelled which it looks like it might get 
cancelled but that food drive is going to benefit the College of education teams 
pantry and so we're going to be needing volunteers for that as well as a tabling 
that we're planning on having in the fall. we are planning on having two 
volunteers at each table that we have in the two volunteers for the table in the 
student center one person from the exact issue voter registration and then one 
senator that kind of talk about their experience in SGA. so, if you guys are 
interested in volunteering please reach out to the speaker and let him know that 
you're interested. Lastly, September is Hispanic heritage month so I'm going to be 
working with the PR team so hopefully we can put some nice marketing materials 
out there and celebrate our Latinx brothers and sisters. I just wanted to say that 
I'm super proud of this administration so far. moving forward I really want to put 
an emphasis on ADA accessibility, that's something that is really important to our 
administration and we were thinking of sending out a student survey to the 
students with disabilities on campus and seeing what are some areas that they 
need support so if you guys are interested in that or have any insight on that 
please let me know or let anybody else in the exec know and we would be happy 
to talk about that but yeah I'm super proud of this administration I hope you guys 
enjoy the meeting. 

II. Report of the Vice-President 
• Hey everyone. So some updates on some initiatives that we've been working on 

lately Muslim inclusive reflection spaces so we talked to Jim Taylor recently 
Sterling and I and he is going to be taking the two additions, the carpet and the 
shelf, through the design team soon so we should hear back soon and I think today 
was a success, we'll see in a couple weeks though. Regarding the student life 
Plaza resolution, if you go to the Student life Plaza, which is to the left of column 
performance Hall, it already looks nicer. I can't like pinpoint exactly what it is, 
but it already looks nicer and better. So, thanks to both of the resolutions that we 
passed in the past week meetings. For the work groups, I was thinking about 
giving you guys some updates which means that my report might be a bit longer 
than usual but I think you guys care about the work groups because they came 
from the US revolution position and all the activism that's been happening the 
past couple weeks so I thought it was important you guys are up to date. In the 
sexual assault and misconduct work group, we're talking about providing more 
resources to the women and gender Resource Center because they do this really 



great training for faculty and staff, it not mandatory and I think students are 
allowed too, on just how to help students deal with sexual trauma, we also talked 
about having a specialist at CAPS in sexual assault and trauma to help students 
through it. In the freedom of expression work group, which works on protesting 
and activities on campus we talked about basically educating students better and 
like the president said we're just going to work on having a very comprehensive 
very easy to read document so that whoever wants to start a protest or whenever 
on campus they know exactly how to really know all the rules. For the diversity 
and inclusion work group, right now we're researching different training models 
to help students see diversity and be more inclusive and faculty and staff and 
everyone. In the UHPD work group, we're working on improving the way we 
report officers basically. other than that, we are going to have COVID testing in 
the fall I don't know if I'm allowed to go into the details but essentially, it's going 
to be pretty affordable it's going to be around $7.00 and they will be taking third 
party insurance. I've also been working with the faculty Senate to kind of talk 
about how to make our curriculum more diverse because I know a lot of us 
especially in philosophy, we read a lot of books and philosophy by white 
individuals so it's good to have a more diverse spectrum. other than that, please 
apply to committees. I have three appointments going up Jasmine and Chiamaka 
are both going up for the hearing board and if their appointed, there will be 4 
spots left so that I can point to and if mattie is appointed then there will be 1 spot 
left on the CSD Advisory Board. that's pretty much it. reach out if you have any 
questions or want to work on any of these initiatives with us  

III. Report of the Speaker 
• So, the next meeting that we're going to have is in two weeks on the 26th it's 

Wednesday it'll be over zoom. I went and updated on the website all of the bills 
and resolutions and University bills that we passed so people look at it. they've all 
been signed and stamped with an approval stamp. I updated the vacancies on the 
Senate positions at two. I think by tomorrow I'm going to update the minutes and 
such. on the get involved website for organization I will put up the senate vacancy 
submission so people can once again apply for Senate vacancies websites center if 
you go to the SGA website go to legislative branch Senate directory you can see 
the vacancies or if you know anyone that would be interested I'll just go through 
really quickly 3 graduate at large, 1 College of education, 1 hobby school of 
public affairs, 1 hotel and restaurant management, 1 College of law, 1 CLASS, 1 
College of Nursing, 1 NSM, 1 College of social work seat and 1 college of 
Optometry. If you know anyone especially CLASS and NSM tell them to apply 
I'm hoping to do interviews or one of us will be doing interviews and hoping to 
get those people in our very first Senate meeting. I'm also going to be sending an 
email to senators kind of prep them for this fall semester, especially those that 



didn't do summer senate just to kind of help them out refresh them, so they don't 
come in here completely blind because it's been like 3 months.  

IV. Report of the Chief Justice 
• Hi everyone, I hope you all are staying safe. For my report, unfortunately I might 

have to postpone the Supreme Court retreat because of course we're still down 
one associate justice and I rather have all of us there in order for us to continue to 
be successful versus having one justice miss out on something. the other thing is 
the Supreme Court had a meeting last night and we talked about some of the some 
of the acts and some of the resolutions from previous administrations as well as 
current too. the other thing is making sure that the associate justices are doing 
great during this time as well too. I have a new associate justice here with me 
today, Stephanie. she's an associate justice on the Supreme Court. she's joining me 
today. I also ordered some stuff for our associate justices as well too for the 
female justices. so, when we take our Supreme Court pictures, they can look more 
unified and of course they can be a little bit different from the male Supreme 
Court Justice. 

V. Report of the Attorney General 
• Hey everyone, so this is pretty much my last report. I don't have a ton to report 

just about you know what we're doing at the Department of Justice. we don't have 
any our super pressing things to review. Again, the offer still out there anybody 
here is thinking about running for SGA in the following administration, feel free 
to reach out to me. this is the last day that I don't know when the website's going 
to be updated. if you want to talk to me, just email me or you know whatever add 
me on Facebook or something. I can help if you have any questions. Caitlin will 
become the attorney general after this meeting and so if you have any other you 
just use the same email as she should have access to it and she'll be the attorney 
general from August 13th until she officially takes office for the full term on 
August 1st and then if she doesn't get reappointed she’ll serve until August 1st 
2021 and that's pretty much it. Other than that, I've been I've been in SGA for 
almost five years now and it's been 5 out of 23 it's a 20% of my life has been 
student government pretty much which is crazy to think about. So, I got a lot of 
opportunities through SGA. Although, it didn't help me get a job or anything like 
that but what it did help me do is just having somewhat of an impact on the 
community while I was in UH in college. I actually just got the email from UH 
that I was apparently awarded my Masters in finance about 15 minutes ago and so 
five years, 3 degrees a lot of initiation that I did, a lot of friends made along the 
way. And the last thing I wanted to say is that all the administrations I've been a 
part of, this one's been the best including my associate that's what I'll say to Maya 
as she didn't have to deal with the pandemic, didn't have to deal with the biggest 
protest, erase relation issues in the whole country's history. I think that Jasmine's 



leadership has been great, she definitely handled this better than I would have, 
better than Allison Sean. I think she handled it better than any of us would have. 
the whole executive's been great and it's awesome that you guys are still going to 
meetings all that stuff during all this. Hopefully, you'll get at least one meeting in 
the chamber before the administration’s over.  

VI. Report of the Chief Election Commissioner 
• Hey all, I don't really have a lot of updates. I've had three people apply for deputy 

election commissioner but I'm still looking for more so if you know anyone that 
would potentially be interested, have them apply online on get involved and I'm 
also going up for a committee. Thank you. 

VII. Report of the Chief of Staff 
• Hi guys, so some updates. SGA is officially being partnered or partnering with 

cub camp so we will be able to reach out to a bunch of freshmen and get our 
international student mentorship program going and more applicants for the 
emerging leader’s program. the scholarship that I've been working on with senator 
Sasser, we just got word back will be housed in SGA, it is on the roads being 
official. we already have a place to send checks and things and all the donors that 
have already donated to the scholarship, reaching out to them and clicking all that 
information so that's amazing. For the rest of the report is certainly emerging 
leaders’ stuff so I'm going to ask the deputy to continue, thanks guys. 

• Deputy:  Thank you Sterling. So, after discussions that I had with Sterling, we 
decided that due to COVID, it would be best to move the entire emerging leaders’ 
program online. It's easier for everyone to go through it that way so we don't have 
large crowds. So, we're going to start moving everything entirely online and we 
plan to also start program earlier than expected which is good because we will get 
everything started along with cub camp. we hope to get a few more people to it 
and so that's the update. 

VIII. Report of the Director of External Affairs 
• Hey everyone, so my report is that I've attended quite a few meetings regarding 

voter registration in the upcoming election in the past two weeks. I've had two 
meetings for the Houston youth voter's conference, one regarding educational 
content creation and the other was an all University general update meeting. I've 
also continued making more infographics for that Houston youth voters 
conference and I'll also be doing voter registration related calls with move Texas 
probably all of next week. it'll probably be every day from about 3:00pm till 6:00 
PM, so that will be taking up quite a bit of my time it will be calling people that 
have received a filled in filled out voter registration application in the Mail just 
checking with them making sure that they submit it so that they can register to 
vote. it's really the best way we can go about registering people to vote when you 
can't do it in person and I also have all UH system SGA conference planning 



meetings with the system member schools coming up in the next week or so. So, 
I'll update everyone once that happens. Lastly, I'm going to be interviewing for 
my Department associate director position in the next week or so. So, if you or 
anyone else you know is interested feel free to apply. Don't be discouraged by the 
fact that there is only one position if you're at all interested in anything about the 
Department so please apply, I'd love to have your help and will adjust positions to 
have you on board.  

IX. Report of the Director of Public Relations 
X. Report of the Director of Outreach 

 
Clause 6: Committee Reports 

I. Reports of the Academic Affairs Committee 
• hey everyone, this Monday we were able to move into our offices. it's important 

to you all because now we know what materials we have to work with but I'm 
sitting in work groups and reaching out to RSOs. I will start to look at how we can 
implement our fall outreach events with our director of PR. thank you all for 
being active in SGA, participating in summer senate. I'm super excited to see 
every single one of you in the fall semester whether it be online or offline. if you 
need any help being acclimated back to campus it could be anything needing any 
connection so you need help being connected with UH admins for initiatives or 
bills or something Bauer-related like finding a job in a difficult climate, please 
reach out to me and anyone on the exec or cabinet. thank you 

II. Reports of the External Affairs Committee 
• The report is that I have been having meetings with senator Sasser about his 

scholarship for a first responders and essential workers. other than that, we've 
been brainstorming some ideas in our meeting about updating CASA and 
something to do with the tuition rates being either higher or lower or the same for 
students. 

III. Reports of the Internal Affairs Committee 
• Hello everyone, we didn’t have a meeting last week because there was nothing to 

discuss so we just didn't have a meeting but it's going to be a great one next week  
IV. Reports of the Student life Committee 

• Hey guys hope everyone is doing well I don't really have much to report last 
meeting vice chair Sasser and I touched base with everyone about how they were 
doing with everything going on. I am currently coming up with a list of potential 
virtual events we could hold in the fall either socials or. wider events that we can 
figure out a way to get people to know about through social media most likely and 
we will talk more about that in our next meeting. thank you  

V. Reports of the Administration and Finance Committee 



• Hey guys are we are meeting was just to check about everyone and staying safe 
during this time.  

VI. Reports of the Graduate and Professional Students Committee 
• So, we have two main things that we've been working on. Firstly, the graduate 

Bill of Rights, we are maintaining our Bi-weekly meetings with Dean Larson 
who's the dean of Graduate School and we're courting with the graduate and 
professional students committee which the University committee for us regarding 
what exactly want to do with that and how we want to go forward with it. We 
have the issue of whether we want this document to be something that's mainly a 
list of resources for things that are already policy that grad students and freshmen 
students can pursue in order to have their issues addressed or/and a document for 
what we want to see of policy University policy. So, it's seeming like we're going 
to have two separate documents for that or one document with two sections 
outlining both of those things. we’ll get more information in the next meeting 
about that. Secondly, we had a joint committee meeting with the Graduate 
professional students Association regarding having representation in SGA as you 
can see there's not very many grad and professional students, even though there 
are slots empty for that. So, we're going to be working with them to make sure 
that we get some more GPS people in SGA so that you know our voices are 
accurately represented. So, that's the two things we're working on an looking 
forward to working with the rest of the year. 

 
Clause 7: Unfinished Business 
 
Clause 8: New Business 

I. University Committee Appointment (University Hearing Board) – Jasmine 
Khademakbari 

• Hey all, the hearing board is a committee that I was a part of last year. the hearing 
board only hears a few cases every year, so I didn't actually hear any cases last year, 
so I wanted to do it again in hopes that maybe I'll hear a case this year. But I felt 
like I was prepared for this position mostly because last year I served as the 
panhellenic exec’s VP of judicial affairs and my entire job essentially was to post 
mediation meetings and be non-partisan, non-biased and make a decision 
sometimes including a monetary decision like ‘your sorority gets to be fined this 
amount of money’ and oftentimes it would be my sorority or other sororities and I 
had to remain you know impartial. So, that's why I originally applied for it last year 
I felt like I could not only be non-biased, but I also had already some experience in 
making these kinds of decisions even when it affected my own organization. So, 
for those of you guys who don't know I'll give you a little bit of background on 
what the hearing board is. Essentially, it's made up of student’s faculty I believe a 



staff member and it's only three students that end up getting called to every hearing 
and they have a kind of a larger pool of students that they kind of choose from. so 
if there is an incident report filed against a student if they do violate some part of 
the code of conduct and there is an incident report made against them, that students 
has the option to either go and have their case heard by just the Dean of students or 
they can opt into having their case heard by the hearing board which is students 
faculty. So, it's their choice that's in the hearing board will kind of determine if there 
was a violation and then if so, they'll determine what the appropriate sanction is as 
a result of that. So, I've read through the code of conduct of the University 
obviously, so I feel like I'm pretty prepared to hopefully serve on the hearing board. 
So, I hope you guys do choose to appoint me that would be great. 

• Motion to move to previous question; passes 
• University committee appointment for University Hearing Board passes 

II. University Committee Appointment (University Hearing Board) – Chiamaka Chukwu 
• Hey all. So, I basically wanted to be a part of the hearing board because it gives 

students the opportunity to prove whether they are innocent or guilty and I think 
it's really important for students to have because not always faculty and staff are 
on the same page as students. So, I think it's really important that they have that 
representation they have those fellow students on the board who may understand 
their situation better than say a faculty or staff member. 

• Motion to move to previous question; passes 
• University committee appointment for University Hearing Board passes 

III. University Committee Appointment (Center for Students with DisABILITIES 
Committee) – Madelyn Chidester 

• Motion to move to previous question; passes 
• University committee appointment for Center for Students with DisABILITIES 

Committee passes 
IV. SGAB – 57008 – No Tolerance for Sexual or Violent Offenders Act (First Read) 

• Hey everyone. So, this is modeled after a bill that passed last year and it basically 
prevented people who had been reported or search sanctions for sexual assault or 
misconduct or anything then they can't run for SGA and this bill just takes it a 
little bit further and prevents those students from becoming part of committees, at 
least on SGA side, which means that SGA cannot appoint representatives who 
have been reported and sanctioned for sexual assault misconduct and any other 
violent offenses. I wrote this with Attorney General, so I'll be doing questions 
with him let me know if you guys have any questions. 

• Motion to send to Internal Affairs; passes 
V. SGAR – 57006 – Resolution in Support of Quad Workers’ Rights (First Read) 

• As the name implies, this is a resolution in support of the quad workers. So as 
some of us may have heard and have read in the daily cougar there in October of 



last year, there was a group of workers that worked on the quad replacement 
project who claimed that they were not being paid the wages that they were owed 
while working on that project. In January, the University released a statement 
regarding the situation essentially saying that the contractor that they had hired to 
construct the quads that they were clear ground doing essentially what the 
statement kind of implied there is some more organizing protests as some of us 
may have attended those protests and the nine workers that initially came forward 
with these allegations as we saw in a July 15th article in the Jimmy Krueger 
settled with the contractor to receive pay. so essentially say intentionally the 
contractor admitted through that settlement but since they settled, that should 
imply something that was not consistent with what the initial statement in January 
was released. So, of course there were not only nine workers who work on that 
project, in fact, there are hundreds to thousands of workers who work on that 
project and this labor dispute is not isolated to the nine workers, in fact, there are 
two new groups that have formed of there's one group that's trying to organize the 
rest of the workers who have not been getting their wages. there's another group 
that is getting legal representation to try to pursue the same route that the initial 
night workers did. So, right now where we're at is the University of Houston has 
had their initial or the last installment of payment to the contractor due August 1st 
usually what happens with these things is that they wait 30 days after the due date 
to actually make the payment. So, in this situation according to Texas law the 
University can withhold the money that's owed to people from the contractor if 
like an allegation is ongoing or if there's a dispute that's ongoing and so that's 
where we're at right now. To recap, we're at lots of workers who have not been 
paid the wages that they are owed, the University has the power to withhold some 
of the last payment to the contractor as a consequences for not paying their 
workers and then we have a petition which I will actually include in the social 
group chat later today, a petition by the rest of the workers demanding of course 
for the payment but also for enforcement mechanisms here in University policy 
where if something like this were to occur again it would actually be follow up 
and that there would be consequences in the case that a contractor has shown that 
they did not pay their workers. So, the language of the resolution right now does 
not reflect all of that and I intend to edit it to reflect everything that I just said. I 
had a meeting with workers defense project which are the people who were 
helping organize all of this stuff today and I'm going to continue working with 
them as time goes on but in their meeting they said it would be very powerful 
with the students were able to send a clear message to administration that we do 
stand in solidarity with these workers and that they do deserve to have their wages 
paid. Why should we care about this? essentially if we have one worker on this 
campus that is unpaid or that is treated unfairly that means that every single 



worker on this campus can be unpaid and treated unfairly. I hear from a lot of 
other grad students, professional students who are teacher’s assistants, research 
assistants are not paid with what they deserve who have too much work put on 
them for no pay or for no extra pay. So, it is indicative of a wider problem 
institutionally at this campus, where workers do not have the recourse or the 
education for the recourse or the follow up from administration to actually have 
their concerns heard and for their rights to be enforced and so that's essentially the 
purpose of this resolution. anyone has any questions on this I will be glad to 
answer it as much as I can.  

 
Clause 9: Closing Remarks 

I. Comments and announcements of the Officers 
• President: Hey everyone, there was one thing I forgot to mention in my report that 

there is going to be a panel regarding the new local election that’s going on for 
commissioner and it’s about the environment. so, if you guys are interested in 
sustainability and local politics, I really suggest that you come. the SGA going to 
advertise that panel. so, you guys should see that in the next coming weeks so. for 
the fall, some updates on the SGA office. Usually, in the past, a lot of us have 
hung out at the SGA office. Unfortunately, that's a thing of the past now as the 
capacity in the office is going to be 3 people. So, when our office coordinator is 
there then only two people can be sitting at the tables. The main table in the office 
in the common area and it's one person per office. just so you guys are aware the 
SGA office isn't really going to be that fun social place that maybe it was before. 
But hopefully that will change if we all follow our social distancing guidelines 
and where are masks then we can go back to those times in the next coming 
months or maybe this spring semester. just keep that in mind if you guys want to 
meet with us just shoot us a message and we can try to coordinate a time, if you 
do want to meet in person and if people are comfortable with that. so, everyone 
wears your mask and hopefully I'll get to see you on campus soon. 

• Vice President: Great meeting everyone, it was really nice talking to you guys and 
I am glad I summer senate is over because now I get a little bit of a break. Hope 
you all stay safe, let me know if you need anything and please apply to 
committees that's how you make change on campus. 

• Speaker: Congratulations! We made it through the summer now it it was a long 
road. Like I said, I would've had more meetings if they let me, but this is what we 
had so, good job guys. we're not slowing down; in two weeks we're going to start 
our first meeting. I'm going to crack down attendance if you don't show up to your 
meetings, I'm kicking you out of my organization. besides that, there are 
vacancies open so we're probably going to ask justice to post something on social 
media to try and get people to apply but please apply because I want to build this 



as soon as possible. So, I want as many candidates as I can choose from as soon 
as possible and hopefully put them up for the first website. 

• Chief Justice: so again, the Supreme Court retreat has been postponed as I am 
waiting for the next associate justice to be appointed and then we're going to go 
from there. I'm still going to be contacting people from different areas within 
SGA, that way they can make an appearance within the actual retreat and 
introduce themselves to the Supreme Court justices. 

• Attorney General: Everyone, so got a couple more things here. So, I was very 
disappointed at the lack of gift cards that were sent to my apartment. I'm going to 
give you guys one more chance to give me some going away present. Special 
shout out to chief election commissioner Chukwu, she was kind enough to send 
me $3.50 on venmo just now, she put a label on the money “white man 
syndrome”. so, I'm very appreciative of this. I've already initiated the transfer So, 
anyone else has anything else they want to send me, I am I'm perfectly willing to 
accept it and other than that I promise not to be one of those alumni that's like 
weirdly still coming to SGA meetings even though I'm way too old for that at this 
point. so, this will be my last meeting and I will be leaving the GroupMe tonight 
so that's pretty much its guys. I'll see you guys around. 

• Chief Election Commissioner: Yeah Cameron go get yourself something nice at 
the dollar store with that money I got you bro. Other than that, I had a great 
summer senate. Take care. Bye. 

• Chief of Staff: Hello, Sterling said that it was a nice meeting and he looks forward 
to the semester. in terms of the deputy, it was a good meeting. I love all of you. it 
was a fun meeting and I look forward to rest of the semester. 

• External affairs: Good meeting everyone! 
• Senator Morgan: I just want to give a quick shout out to Cameron, he probably 

doesn't remember but about a year and a half ago, when I was a freshman in my 
second semester really wanting to get involved and find some organization to get 
a part of I tried to join SGA submitted my application I didn't really know what I 
was getting into. It was right before the election, but Cameron was the president 
and he actually interviewed me, gave me a shot and allowed me to be appointed. I 
was super terrified to go up in front of the Senate, but it worked out and I was 
super fortunate to be a part of this organization. so being in three administrations 
with Cameron, I wanted to say thank you for everything you've done for the 
students, for this organization and thank you for giving me my start in this 
organization. I really appreciate it!  

• President: I wanted to share my Cameron story. The first time I met Cameron was 
when he had just won his election and I was really eager to get involved. so I 
followed one of the senators that ran with him to a bullritos where Cameron and 
Davis were just playing like video games and they told me “yeah you can apply 



for a committee or something” but they were super unhelpful but it's OK because 
the next year, I ended up running and I was terrified of Cameron because I 
thought he was a really scary, tall guy, wears same blue earphones all the time 
you'll never see him without it. I remember I think the first time I actually ever 
talked to him was in line to meet Elizabeth Warren was like this guy is alright. 
he's a cool dude and little did I know that he would end up helping me and being 
my mentor and being a really good friend and a Big Brother figure to me. so, 
thank you so much for all the Taco Bell nights that we had you are a great 
president and you inspired me so much and you would inspire this administration 
and I was so proud to do students Unite and continue on your legacy. You’re the 
best! 

• Chief of Staff: Since everyone is sharing their Cameron story, I want to share 
mine as well. My freshman year, I met somebody they were reading federalist 
papers. I had watched Hamilton recently, so I thought they were cool. we made 
this whole plan to take over SGA and freshman party and Cameron set us both 
down and was like that's not possible and not how things work, join my party. so, 
I joined Cameron's party, we ran we swept the Senate. it was a crazy election and 
I think I peaked in college because of that moment. It was very fun. I met some of 
the most amazing people in my life and Cameron was a leader of all that and I just 
want to say thank you. you'll be missed and love you. 

• Chief Election Commissioner: I think the first time that I actually met Cameron 
was at Davis’ birthday party and he came up to me and he said a “your mom” 
joke and I was like are we not in 2018? why are you making this joke? but since 
then I think that we have become great friends, even though he's very annoying 
like all the time and talks way too much. But I really do appreciate him, I swear. 
He’s one of the most passionate people that I've ever met and I'm really glad that 
I'm your friend.  

• Vice President: So, Cameron also got me into SGA, and it was honestly one of the 
best things that happened to me and I owe it all to Cameron Barrett. thank you, 
Mr. AG, we love you. 

• Speaker: one of the conversations ive had with Cameron was down in his office 
because my presidential candidate refused to meet with him and then Cameron 
preceded to yell at me and tell me that he was a liar and going around campus 
ruining SGA’s reputation. Then, he called me a fool for running in that party and 
told me I'd be a bigger fool for leaving the party.  

II. Open Forum 
• Senator Miles: firstly, I can verify Moeez indeed does sell cars, Cameron’s not 

lying about that. Secondly, I just have to make a quick shout out to my mom. she's 
doing an interview on Kamala Harris on Fox news which she said got pretty 



heated. So, if you want to listen to people get roasted over their views on Kamala 
Harris tune into Fox News at 10pm.  

• Senator Gil: Hey I just wanted to say I wanted to thank Karen for being a good 
friend I didn't really like him during an election time until I called him, and he sat 
me down and we talked for about 2 1/2 hours after an incident. he like just said 
don't give up he told you just shared a bunch of stories about himself and shared a 
bunch of stories about his SGA. it just really made me you know want to join 
organization even more and ever since then we've texted and called and he's going 
to really good friend and I'm going to miss you. we've been friends for two 
months; it's been pretty cool. you're a good guy and now I see why everybody 
looks up to you and why they think so highly of you man because you're really 
good guy. 

III. Closing Call of the Roll 
• Senator Ahmed (Absent) 
• Senator Hamad (Absent) 
• Senator Lopez (Absent) 
• Senator Pineda (Absent) 
• Senator Sasser (Absent) 
• Senator Shuping (Absent) 

 
Clause 10: Adjournment 
 
 
 
 


